KEYWORDS

· Risk adjustment 

· Medicare+Choice payments

· Medicare+Choice (AND or W/10) risk adjustment 

· Evercare (AND or W/10) risk adjustment

· Balanced Budget Act Reform (AND or W/10) risk adjustment

PARTICIPANTS

Organizations:

· AARP

· American Academy of Actuaries

· American Association of Health Plans

· American Medical Association

· Capitated Payment Coalition for the Frail Elderly
· Coalition for Medicare Choices

· Healthcare Leadership Council

· Health Policy Alternatives

· Kaiser Family Foundation

· Members of the CPCFE:

· Elderplan

· Elder Health

· Fairview Partners

· Massachusetts Department of Medical Assistance

· Minnesota Senior Health Options

· National Chronic Care Consortium

· SCAN Health Plan

· Sierra Health Plan

· University of Maryland, Baltimore County

· National Council of Senior Citizens

· National Council on Aging

· United Health Care

· Women’s League

Members of Congress:

· Rep. Jim Ramstad (R-MN)

· Rep. Martin Sabo (D-MN)

· Rep. Bill Thomas (R-CA)

· Sen. Peter Domenici (R-NM)

· Sen. Bill Roth (defeated)

· Sen. Ron Wyden (D-OR)

Agencies:

· Congressional Budget Office
· General Accounting Office
· Health Care Financing Administration
· MedPAC

VENUES

· House Ways and Means Committee

· Senate Committee on Aging

· Senate Finance Committee

· House Commerce Committee

· HCFA

SUMMARY

As I understand it, my issue is about the development and application of an adjustment for risk to the payment made by the government to HMOs participating in the Medicare+Choice program.  A risk adjustment methodology does just that: it adjusts the amount the federal government reimburses health care providers for patients who are likely to require different levels of care.  By paying only a base amount, the government was over-reimbursing some HMOs participating in Medicare+Choice (those with largely healthy patients) and under-reimbursing others (those with bigger sets of really sick patients).  Although most providers, consumers and health professionals are in agreement on the concept of a payment adjustment, developing an adjustment with data currently available has not been straightforward (A preliminary risk adjustment methodology has been devised based solely on hospital stays, but the permanent model, due in 2004, is supposed to be based on non-hospital stays).  More important perhaps, is that there is a host of other payment and reimbursement issues that have arisen in the few years since the Medicare+Choice program began.  Reimbursement rates were cut in the BBA, in some areas of the country the gap in reimbursement to the HMOs in the +Choice program and the fee-for-service providers in the regular Medicare program has widened leading some HMOs to exit the program.  For many participants in this issue debate, it is difficult to isolate the risk adjustment issue from the broader problems associated with Medicare+Choice. 

